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March 17, 2020 
 
Dear Jefferson School District Community,  
  
Unprecedented times require unprecedented actions. With each passing day, and each passing 
hour, the landscape regarding COVID-19 is changing. As the Superintendent, it is my 
responsibility to oversee the day-to-day operations of our school district. I’d like to personally 
thank you for your ongoing flexibility, support, and patience during this time of uncertainty and 
assure you that our school community will get through this together. All school sites will continue 
to be closed and classes will resume on April 6th. We will keep you updated on any changes to 
this plan.   
   
Because we are in uncharted territory, this process will likely include some speedbumps and we 
ask for your patience as we navigate this journey together. We understand that nothing can 
replace the interaction between students and instructional staff in the classroom.  
  
Optional Learn at Home Activities 
The materials on the Learn at Home page of our website are designed to provide 
supplementary learning resources to students during the school closure. We encourage you to 
use this time to continue your student’s learning while they are at home. These materials do not 
replace what your child has been learning at school, but it is important that students continue to 
read, write, do social studies and science activities, and work on math problems. 
https://www.jeffersonschooldistrict.com/domain/515 
 
All Offices Are Closed  
All of our school offices and our District office will be closed to the public until April 6th and will 
not be receiving phone calls or in-person visits.  
 
Meal Assistance 
Any student eighteen years or younger will have access to a "Grab and Go" bagged breakfast 
and lunch during the duration of the closure provided by Tracy Unified School District. Please 
see the attached flyer for distribution locations and times.  
   
Technology Needs 
As our country continues to manage the COVID-19 emergency, Comcast is taking immediate 
steps to help connect low-income families to the Internet at home. New Internet Essentials 
customers will receive two free months of Internet service, which is available to all qualified low-
income households for $9.95/month plus tax. Apply by April 30, 2020. 
https://www.internetessentials.com/covid19 
 
Thank you again for your patience during this constantly evolving situation. We will keep you 
informed of any changes. Please practice good health and stay safe.  
  
Sincerely,  
  
James W. Bridges, Ed.D.          
Superintendent  
 

https://www.jeffersonschooldistrict.com/domain/515
https://www.internetessentials.com/covid19


SCHOOL SITE MEAL SERVICE DATES

Central Elementary School 11:30 am-12:30 pm 3/16/2020-4/3/2020

North Elementary School 11:30 am-12:30 pm 3/16/2020-4/3/2020

SouthWest Elementary 

School
11:30 am-12:30 pm 3/16/2020-4/3/2020

West High School 11:30 am-12:30 pm 3/16/2020-4/3/2020

Williams Middle School 11:30 am-12:30 pm 3/16/2020-4/3/2020

In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and 

employees, and institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, 

or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or funded by USDA.  

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), 

should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits.  Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA 

through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339.  Additionally, program information may be made available in languages other than English.

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: How to File a Complaint, and at 

any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call 

(866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by: 

(1) mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; 

(2)  fax: (202) 690-7442; or 

(3)  email: program.intake@usda.gov.

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.

FREE FOOD FOR KIDS!

Ages 2-18

FOOD FOR KIDS

FREE!

TRACY
UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT


